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Subject: Former Chevron Bulk Plant No. 100-1327 Monthly Progress Report – December 2024

Dear Mr. Atkins,

On behalf of Chevron Environmental Management Company (Chevron) and King County, AECOM is submitting this 
December 2024 Monthly Progress Report (MPR) for the former Chevron Bulk Plant No. 100-1327 (the Site) located at 1602 
North Northlake Way, Facilities North/King County (Metro), Seattle, Washington. Activities at the site are being conducted 
under a Consent Decree (No. 99-2-08621-1SEA) between Chevron, King County (Metro), and the Washington State 
Department of Ecology (Ecology).

During the month of December 2024, the following project activities were completed:

 Arcadis reviewed laboratory data from the Second Semi-Annual 2024 Groundwater Monitoring Event which was 
conducted in November 2024.

 Arcadis initiated work on the Second Semi-Annual 2024 Groundwater Monitoring Report.

Activities to be completed in January 2024 include the following: 

 Review the Response from Ecology to the Request for Modifications to the Groundwater Monitoring Plan which was 
received December 31, 2024 and updated the Monitoring Plan according to this response.

 Begin work on the Health and Safety Plan for the First Semi-Annual Groundwater Monitoring Event.

The following change in personnel took place during December: 

 AECOM has been retained as CEMC’s consultant for the Chevron site 100-1327 effective 1/1/2025.

 Ashley Lunde, AECOM, is the consultant Project Manager.

If you have any questions or comments, please contact me at 206.853.7428 or by email at ashley.lunde@aecom.com.

Yours sincerely,

Ashley Lunde
Project Manager
AECOM
T: 206-403-4216
E: Ashley.lunde@aecom.com

 


